Commission Meeting
4.15.25

3RD Day of the April Term
Maysville, MO

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen, West District Commissioner, Kyle White,
Chief Deputy Clerk, Penny Gans with County Clerk, Melissa Meek being absent.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was
then recited by all in attendance.

West District Commissioner Kyle White made the motion to approve the agenda and minutes with East District
Commissioner Chet Owen seconding, motion carried.

Beulah McManus with PACA was in to discuss bringing back an ice cream social on the square. Commission approved
the use of the north side of the Courthouse. Beulah will get back with the Commission on a set date and time.

Natascha Hays with the City of Clarksdale was in to ask the Commission if they could post a sign for the upcoming event,
Hootin’ & Hollerin’ DeKalb County Style, in Clarksdale on June 71", It was explained that we do not post signs on the
Courthouse lawn. Natascha also gave an update on the event stating sales are going good and will max out at 4500
tickets.

Garry McFee with Howe Co brought in documents to be signed for Bridge 0170015 and building designs to be started for
Road & Bridge.

Sheriff Kasey Keesaman was in to discuss issues with a patron on State Route P parking cars in the right of way. Sheriff
Keesaman also gave an update on the Daviess DeKalb Regional Jail and staffing with his office.

Bill Gray and Ben Routon from the road & bridge department discussed brush letters and several people have completed
cutting their brush. Bridge construction is on schedule. Discussion was had on getting electricity to one of the county
barns.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll gave an update on a solar bill and signed bank documents for Sheriffs’ vehicles.

Chief Deputy Clerk Penny Gans reviewed April 8, 2025 General Municipal Election results.

If you have an event you would like to hold at The DeKalb County Fairgrounds please contact County Clerk,
Melissa Meek to ensure there are no scheduling conflicts, and that you have the correct insurance in place.

Guests attending today’s meeting were Beulah McManus, Natascha Hays, Garry McFee and John Murphy.

With no further business before the County Commission, they adjourned until April 22, 2025.



